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SELBY DISTRICT COUNCIL 
 

MINUTES 
 

Minutes of the proceedings of a meeting of the Licensing Committee held on 7 
June 2010 in Committee Room 2, The Civic Centre, Portholme Road, Selby, 

commencing at 10.00 am. 
 

40 Apologies 
41 Disclosure of Interest 
42 Minutes 
43 Procedure 
44 Chairs address to the Licensing Committee 
45 Authorisation of Hypnotism under the terms of the Hypnotism Act 1952 

 
 

Present: Councillor R Sayner in the Chair 
  
Councillors: Councillor Mrs D White, Councillor B Marshall, Councillor Mrs J Dyson, 

Councillor K Ellis, Councillor J McCartney, Councillor Mrs K McSherry, 
Councillor R Sweeting and Councillor Mrs S Ryder. 

  
Officials:  Senior Solicitor, Licensing Enforcement Officer and Committee Services 

Officer. 
  
Public: 0 
Press: 0 
   
40 Apologies for Absence and Substitution 

 
Apologies were received from Councillors Mrs P Mackay and Mrs S 
Duckett. 
 
Substitutes were Councillor R Sweeting (for Councillor Mrs P Mackay) 
 

41 Disclosure of Interests 
 
There were none. 
 

42 Minutes 
 

Resolved: 
 
That the minutes of the proceedings of the meeting of the 
Licensing Committee held on 10 May 2010 be confirmed as a 
correct record and be signed by the Chair. 
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43 Procedure 
 
The Procedure was noted. 

 
44 Chair’s Address to the Licensing Committee 

 
The Chair proposed to the Licensing Committee that following Annual 
Council 2010 it be confirmed that the Licensing Committee meetings 
continue to be held on Monday mornings at 10.00am, to which the 
Committee agreed. 
 
The Chair also informed the Committee that the additional legal advice 
provided at the Licensing Committee on 10 May 2010 regarding the 
consent street was at the cost of £250 to which members felt was a fair 
amount for the work provided. 
 
Resolved;  
 
That the Licensing Committee meetings continue to be held on a 
Monday at 10.00am.  

 
 

45 Authorisation of Hypnotism under the terms of the Hypnotism 
Act 1952 (As amended). 
 
Councillors received the report of the Licensing Enforcement Officer 
regarding the authorisation of hypnotism as a means of entertainment 
and the recommendation of the adoption of conditions to be applied to 
any authorisation given by the Council as controlling authority. 
 
Members discussed the report and agreed with the recommendations 
made within it and the proposed conditions attached. 
 
Recommendation to Council; 
 
That the staging of hypnotism as a means of entertainment be 
authorised by the Council and subject to the conditions as set out 
in the report.  
 

 
The meeting closed at 10.04am 

 


